Attend all games and
college functions as if yon
participated in them.

No one enjoys his ac-
complishment if no one sees
him.
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The movie ‘“They Shoot

‘ Horses Don’t They?” will be

shown Friday, December first

at 1 p.m. in Lyne Center room
203. Free to all!!
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Smoke Puffs B.S.U. PRESENTS TALENT SHOW,

Xe

‘ CONCERN

The official officers of Con-Cern
Inc. are 15t V-President, Don
Braithwaite; 2nd V-President,
Marilyn Braithwaite; Secretary,
Sherry Goldberg and Treasurer,
Rey. Carey. All those interested in
being a member of Con-Cern, and
those who are already members
should contact Don Braithwaite. A
meeting of all members and
prospects for membership will be
announced in the future.
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Senate Notes

A permanent College Committee
to review and recommend change
lo the student handbook. The
College Administrative Council
was established by action of the
Student Senate meeting Tuesday,
Nov. 28.

It was noted that the handbook is
becoming obsolete, and there are
presently no provisions for review
and change of the handbook.

The committee shall consist of
the Vice-President of Aeademic
Affairs, three faculty members
and three students elected by the
Senate.

In other action, the Student
Senate supported a resolution
requesting the pool hall to be open
from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday
through Friday and the regular
evening hours.

The site located behind the
athletic field was adopted as the
student gathering place, and it was
noted that plans for remodeling the
Student Center have been sub-
mitted to the administration.

- e i i -

Proofs

Due to unforseen circumstances,
which is no fault of any college
personnel, the picture proof ap-
pointments are completely
disorganized. Therefore, the proofs
can be seen, without appointments
the week of Dec. 4 from 94 daily,
and from 6-8 on Tuesday, Wed-
nesday, and Thursday evenings in
the student center.
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Poetry Book

\“Sidings”, a small booklet of
poems by Candida Palmer, wife of
T. Vail Palmer is now on sale at the
College Bookstore. The book
contains 31 poems and twelve
wildflower studies and only costs
$1.00.

)
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By Lloyd Brewton
Hand clapping and toe-tapping

with occasional shouting, was the .

tempo set by the musical program
presented by the Black Student
Union of Rio Grande College. The
show was this past Tuesday night
in Community Hall. The title of the
program “Lift Every Voice and
Sing” was reflected by the fine
audience turnout and how they
sang or clapped along with almost
every song. A variety of talent
from gospel music to dancing on
stage, was displayed in the
program. The entire show was
arranged and directed by a student
who demonstrated the reason for
his inclusion in ‘‘Who’s Who
Among College Students’ for
musical achievement, Alvis
Moore. A lot of credit goes to
Brother Moore, besides directing,
he also M.C.’d the show, played the

_-Herbie Mann

piano and sang several songs.

The program was highlighted by
sensational solos on the part of
Shirley Richardson, Sandy Hunter,
Joyce Madry, Buzzy Barksdale
and John McKinley, supported by
the B.S.U. Ensemble. Sister Jackie
Bickerstaff did an interpretative
dance; also in the program was a
comedy scene involving robots as
seen through a ‘‘strobe” light. A
quartet presented the comedy
scene, people involved were
LaVetta Marbury, Pam Jenkins,
Ron Harris and Buzzy Barksdale.
The poetry session ‘“Black Rap”’,
was done by Sandy Hunter and
Leslie Ware.

Admission to the program was
free, and all of those who came to
the show got their ‘“‘money’s”
worth. As shown, a lot of talent was
displayed and in years to come
don’t be surprised if you see some

Student Activities Committee at
Rio Grande College will present a
Herbie Mann concert Friday, Dec.
1, from 8 until 11 p.m. at the Lyne
Center.

In the last decade, Herbie Mann
has established himself as the
outstanding flutist in jazz, but in
addition, he has also managed to
become one of a handful of
musicians rooted in jazz who has
also made a significant
breakthough as a pop attraction
as well.

Based in New York, Herbie has
established himself as an in-
ternational attraction as a concert
artist. In New York he works
constantly at various clubs and in
concert and is always a big
drawing card.

of your fellow Rio-mates in the
recording industry, for those that

AUDIENCE SINGS, CLAPS AND DANCES

saw the program will shout to that
with a hearty — AMEN!

B.S.U. ensemble sing under the direction of Alvis Moore at
Tuesday night’s Black ‘‘Happening”’.

His consistency as a record
seller in jazz, pop, Latin and
recently rhythm and blues has led
to Atlantic Records providing him
with Embryo Records to record his
ever-changing contemporary
works. His various “live” albums
from the Newport Jazz Festival
and the Village Gate continue to be
big sellers in the Atlantic
catalogue.

The noted flutist was born in
Brooklyn, New York of Romanian
and Russian parentage. He started
playing piano at the age of six, but
three years later switched to
clarinet, and within a few years to
tenor saxaphone and eventually
flute.

Herbie has gone to various parts

British Debate With Rio Speakers

By Dwight Shumwat
Two debators from Oxford
University, Julian Priestly of
Plymouth, England, and Peter
Haywood of South London, debated

the topic “Resolved: that the.
busing of school children does not
represent a significant advance
toward the solution of racial
problems,” in the college cafeteria

Larry Ewing speaks at the debate with the

Tuesday, Nov. 21.

e

British debators

on November 21.

Rio Grande students par-
ticipated in the debate, which was
conducted under the British
Parliamentary Rules. Ray Belville
joined Mr. Priestly in affirming the
proposition, while Larry Ewing
and Mr. Haywood defended the
negative. All four speakers an-
swered questions from the
audience before the Oxford
debators presented their summary
statements.

The British debators, who are
participants in a program spon-
sored by the Committee for In-
ternational Education and the
Speech Association of America,
were on campus between
November 21 and 26. In addition to
engaging in formal debate, the two
spoke before the Wellston Rotary
Club, appeared on WCHS
television’s “Point of View,” and
were interviewed by WSAZ-TV.

Herbie Mann Plays Homecoming Concert

of the world — Africa, South
America, Europe, the Middle East,
and even Japan to go to the very
source of the many types of music
he has featured in order to
authenticate his musical
presentation.

The Herbie Mann Concert at
Lyne Center on the Rio Grande
College campus will be a one-time
appearance. The only performance
will be Friday at 8 p.m. and it is
cpen to the public.

The concert is open to the public
and tickets may be purchased at
the door for $2 per person.

COLLEGE
CLUSTER

Rio Grande College has formed a
cluster group of industries. The
cluster is composed of different
corporations and industries who
unite to give services to institutions
of higher education. In the past
these clusters have been formed to
provide for predominantly Black
institutions.

Rio Grande will be the first
Appalacian, predominantly white
college to form such a group.

The types of service that will be
provided by the cluster formation
are placement for employment
summer or permanent, equipment
for college, speakers and
professors for the college.

Doug Fields explains that the
cluster will benefit the students in

providing placement after
graduation from Rio. Social work,
psychology, business ad-

ministration, and math are all
related to the world of corporations
and industries.
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Editorial

the editor’s responsibility

In answer to the question: “What gives you the right to determine
what is to be printed and what is not to be printed in the student
newspaper?” Unthinkingly I replied, ‘I am the editor.” I now realize that
this did not clearly explain my position.

As editor, I am responsible for everything that is printed in the
‘“‘Signals™. Whether that material appears in a news story, an editorial, a
headline, an ad, a letter to the editor, a column, or a cartoon. That is a
heavy responsibility and should not be taken lightly. Therefore, when
someone asks that I print something which might hurt or only needlessly
embarrass someone, I must decide what course of action I must take.

I did not appoint myself editor of the Signals. There exists on this
campus a Publications Committee. That committee is composed of The
Director of College Relations—Sam Neal, Vice President for Develop-
ment — Carl Dahlberg, Vice President of Student affairs — Dr. Clyde
Evans, Mrs. Harrison (on leave 1972-73), Vice President of Finance—
Wm. Smeltzer, editor of the Signals — Nancy Myers, editor of The
Grandion — Melody Egglestone, and one student representative — Tom
Sime. The purpose of that committee is “to supervise the planning,
writing, editing, and publishing of all college publications’ ... and to
appoint editors for the Signals and the Grandion.”

I was appointed by the Publications Committee; while my immediate
advisor is Gordon Morrow, head of Lab Journalism 111. My other advisor
is Sam Neal, newly appointed, director of College Relations. I was not
just arbitrarily placed in my position. I was appointed for lack of anyone
else. It is my responsibility to determine what is proper for the paper and
what isnot, It isless a right than a responsibility. '

In regard to the request that I insert material for the sole reason that
the person who submitted it was a student, I say his request was
unreasonable and it lacked good taste and common sense.

% N. Myers
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Dear Editor, .
Once in a great while the
students of this college put
something together that deserves a
little attention. This past Tuesday
night the Black Student Union of
Rio Grande College put it all
together in their show of talent
“Lift Every Voice”. The sad thing
about it is, that it should have lifted
every ear, Those who missed the
production missed an experience,
let alone a Black experience.
Everyone who took part should
receive a well deserved
congratulations. It was great.

J.J.
J.P.
Brian Raines

eeccococoooe

Dear Editor,

“Lift Every Voice and Sing” was
a success!!! My pesonal thanks
goes to Miss Reynolds, Jake
Baptst, Steve Little, Brad Krings,
Mr. Ross, Dr. Evans, John
Schnieder, Dan Bogle, and Mike
Oliver for the contributions to the
program.

For those of you who enjoyed
“Lift Every Voice” I'd like to say
that it is just the beginning. Thank
you for supporting the “Black
House” with your attendance and
financial contributions.

Love never fails, but people do.
Therefore, let’s look to Him
because He is love — He never
fails. So let us all get our hearts,
minds and souls together and learn
of Him. When united we stand,
hand in hand, unified as one faith-
ful people, colorblind with Love,
then the golden daybreak of Peace
will dawn a festive Earth and
resounds the skies with joyous
echoes of love and peace to awaken
the sleepers to see that God is not
dead, but that He is alive in us —
because, “God is Love”.

Alvis Moore

OEOCOOTSOOL

Dear Editor,

As president of the Black Student
Union, I am in great debt to thank
all of those people who made our
presentation ¢Lift Every Voice
and Sing”’ possible. Since it’s hard
for me to get in contact with all of
these people personally, I'd like to
take this time now to thank them
and to let the readers of the Signals
know what people were involved.
Thank yous go out to: Dr. Evans,
Miss Reynolds, Miss Hendricks,
Mr. Ross, Brad Krings, Steve
Little, Jake Baptst, John
Schnieder, Dan Bogle, Mike
Oliver, and Steve Schultz and ali
the Brothers and Sisters who made
the show possible.

. Sincerely yours,
Lloyd Brewton
Pres. for B.S.U.

- Redemption Center

No Stamps

Beware-lest any man spoil you
through philosophy and vain
deceit, after the tradition of men,
after the rudiments of the world
and not after Christ.

In today’s society all of men’s
ideas and philosophies are subject
to change and the movement of
emotion. But there is always
something that is constant, that’s
the solid rock of Jesus Christ. He is
the same today as he was
yesterday and will be forever.

We are saved by faith and not
physical feelings. The feelings are
a bi-product of the everlasting and
all powerful faith of Jesus Christ.

If you would like to, just pray the

More Letters

Dear Fellow Pool and Ping Pong
Players,

Speaking for the majority of the
girls of Davis Hall I am voicing a
complaint. Our hall is the only
dormitory at the present time, with
recreation facilities. I would like to
see them last.

Due to damage done, not only to
equipment but also to windows,
heaters, ceilings, etc., we are
limiting the use of this equipment
to the girls of Davis and their
guests only. This means anyone
playing must have a resident of
Davis Hall playing with them.

To some this may seem unfair.
However, we of Davis do not want
to be responsible for payment for
damage we have not done. We also
want a chance to use our own
equipment without waiting for
hours. Also the center is equipped
with five tables that are in good
condition.

If you want equipment for your
dormitory, why don’t you petition
for it? Talk it over with your Head
Resident or your R.A. You just
might be surprised to see that they
are willing to help!

Unfortuantely actions of some
can spoil it for others.

Phyllis Alderdice

TOO0OCO00L00
Answer to Editorial of Nov. 17th
“Gripe of the Week”
It was only the last three (3)

paragraphs that concerned me, or
I feel like they did any way.

ABORTION

INFORMATION

PREGNANCY TEST AVAILABLE
An Abgrtion can be arranged

You can return home
the same day You leave.

GALL GOLLECT:

215 - 735-8100

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK A Non-Profit Organization 24 HOURS

Necessary

following short prayer to receive
Christ:

Oh, Lord, I am a sinner. I am
sorry for my sins. I am willing to
turn from my sins. I receive:
Jesus Christ as my personal:
Savior. I confess Him as Lord. I|
want fo serve Him from this!
moment on in the fellowship of His |
Church. In Christ’s name, Amen.

If you have said the prayer, take
one further step. Come to the Bible
Study on Monday evenings at 6 p.
m. and to Chapel on Wednesday at
convocation.

Praise God!!

Wm. Beagle

1don’t think it would be too much
for the college to keep someone on
duty longer than noon on Saturday.
As a matter of fact, they did just
that, I remained at the post office
until 10 minutes past 2 on Sat., Nov.
18th, and I think all of about a
dozen students came to their boxes
after 12 o’clock.

As for mail being 2 and 3 weeks
late, that is no fault of mine. I
cannot go out on the highways and
by-ways and gather up your letters
for you. Then there’s the report of
mail being opened before the
addressee received it, that too was
not of my doing. I was hired to
work in this post office and not to
sit around and read other people’s
mail. This goes for the girls that
work under me also. They don’t
tamper with letters or packages
either. So therefore, it must
originate somewhere outside the
R.G.C. Post Office.

So while writing, I would like to
say something about the students
here at Rio. I like each and
everyone on this campus, and they
in return have treated me with the
greatest respect and good manners
as a college student should. Since I
came here to work last February, I
feel like I have gotten along very
well with all of them. After all if it
wasn’t for them, I would not have
this job, would I? So why should I
jeopardize my job in tampering
with their mail?

I have two children who've
graduated from here, and another

(Continued on Page 3)

within 24 hours
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tions are now being
fir a resident assistant-
gng in Davis Hall, and
sssistant internships in
lavis and Moulton Halls.
ing committee will be

of representitives
by members of the
halls in which the
are to be filled, a resident
selected at large, and
sident directors. This
¢ will submit their
gijations for the selection

President for Student

e Evans, Vice President

L Affairs, stated that the
o resident assistants is a
mis matter since the
tisistant in accepting the

position must be ready to assume
some major responsibilities to the
students of a particular floor in a
residence hall. A student should
not apply unless he isready to limit
many of his co-curricular activities
so that he will have the time to
devote to the position: On the other
hand the positign can be rather
rewarding both personally and

. monetarily.

"The basic qualifications for the
position are as follows:

1. The resident assistant must
maintain at least a 2.00 ac-
cumulative grade point average
and must not be on ag?demic
probation at the time of ap-
plication.

2. The resident assistant should

sident Assistant Openings

have served as a resident assistant
intern for a period of one semester
before assuming official duties as a
resident assistant.

3. The resident assistant must
not have been on disciplinary
probation for at least 4 whole
semesters prior to submitting his
application (2 summer terms equal
1 semester).

4. The resident assistant should
have attended Rio Grande College
for at least two semesters before
beginning term of employment.

5. The resident assistant must be
willing to work under the binds of
the minimal conditions of em-
ployment for Rio Grande College ®
resident assistant that are listed in
the Residence Hall Staff Manuel.

tall Minimal Security System

fo establish a security
i the Rio Grande College
lave been taken.
October 16, Dr. Alphus
%1, Ray Roberts, William
and Dr. Clyde Evans,
i the following objectives
ures.
Grande is instituting a
program to provide
potection  for students,
property, and college
.Ray Roberts has been
Director of Protection.
Bradley has been hired
fion assistant. He will be
with assisting in the
i of students and
. He will have authority to
pntification cards, and
figed to report infractions
rules in “incident
' and report any
ity that needs attention to
wior of Protection.
Director of Protection,

ers (cont.)

(hopefully) this spring. So
4 litfle something about a
§ likes and dislikes, and

fant thing is his or her

admit though that we
gsget a letter in the wrong
ybe just by misreading
ber for box number, or
iz it in above or below the

me please, who among us

e a few mistakes now and

isof now college mail clerk,

Shirley Preston

November 28, 1972

#l, but not least, I want to

wr nice little editor for
this letter.

& u
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protection officers (we do not now
have any) and protection
assistants (non-deputized per-
sonnel) will wear blazer uniforms
and carry identification cards.

4. The Director of Protection will
be on duty during regular college
office hours, and will be on call
twenty-four hours a day
throughout the week.

5. A protection assistant will be
on duty in each residence hall from

12:00 midnight to 6:00 a. m. each
day.

6. The campus will be patrolled
by protection assistants from 6 p.
m, to 6 a. m. each day. At present
one protection assistant will be
hired to work up to 20 hours a week
in this capacity.

7. The Director of Protection will
not be responsible for the lock or
parking system during the current
school year.

Queen Candidates

Wednesday, November 29th,
students voted for. Homecoming
Queen. The candidates were
Brenda Smith, Chic Penn, Cary
Coutts and Rena Roach.

Brenda Smith, sponsored by
Alpha Delta Epsilon, commutes to
Rio Grande from her home in
Bidwell, Ohio. She is majoring in
Communications and her minor is
Math. Brenda works in the library
and was in charge of the Blood-
mobile campaign here. Her main
interest, other than the activities
on the campus, is sewing.

Chic Penn was chosen by Alpha
Sigma Phi as a candidate. She is
active in sports. She is in In-
tramurals, on the girls’ softball
and swim teams and is on the

Cheerleading Squad here at Rio
Grande. Her major is Physical
Education.

Archon’s choice for queen was
Cary Coutts. She, too, is a physical
education major, minoring in
health. She is on the basketball
team and is also on the swim team.
She is a member of Alpha Mu Beta
Sorority.

The fourth condidate for
Homecoming Queen was Rena
Roach, from Willowwood, Ohio.
She is a member of Lamda
Omicron Psi and is majoring in
English. Her minor is Sociology.
Her main interest is horseback
riding. ;

The Queen will be announced
Friday night at the concert.

WARNING s
from the student judiciary

It’s that time again, the
Christmas season when spirits are
high and the air is filled with good
will. However, sometimes events
happen around this time that deny
the above statements. As the girls

of Moulton Hall can tell you, last’

year at this time, suspicion cast
shadows over our holiday spirits.
We had a long-term ‘‘theft
epidemic”. That put a damper on
some of our Christmas plans both
spirit-wise and money-wise. Also,
this semester just before
Thanksgiving break, cars were
broken into in the pit, and during
the break, a theft occurred in Boyd
Hall!

Those of us on the Student

Judiciary would like to remind you
that caution on your part may
prevent someone’s stealing from
you. Always keep both your room
door and your car door locked, and
keep valuables out of sight,
preferrable in a place that only you
know. Remember, ‘“‘an ounce of
prevention is worth a pound of
cure’’.

“LCHAMPION TERMPAPERS
., 636 Beacon St. (No. 605)
Boston, Mass. 02215
; _ 617-536-9700
“Research material for Term-:
papers, Reports, Theses, etc.
LOWEST PRICES. QUICK
SERVICE. 'For info, please
write or call.

uiare Fietcher directs the decoration of Davis right wing on third

floor. The women of that floor set the pace for Campus Decoration. -,

Appalachian Crafts Seen

Mr. Fred Snuffer’s class in
Appalachian Culture at Rio
Grande College continues to
present programs to -which the
public isinvited. November 27 they
displayed examples of early fur-
nishings, tools and crafts of the
area.

There were cane and split-
bottomed chairs, as well as a hand-
crafted chair on display. A
collection of early tools was in-
cluded.

Among the crafted items were
hooked, braided and woven rugs;
quilts and knotted comforters;
hand-woven coverlets and
crocheted bed spreads; examples
of ‘featherstitching’, crocheted
and ‘‘drawn” emrodiery; hand-

made Appalachian pottery and
hand-woven Appalachian baskets.

A brief program, about ‘“‘animal
power”, hand and agricultural
tools, rug-making, weaving and
spinning, was presented in addition
to the displays.

Resource people who were
present to help with the program
were Mrs. Edna Borden,
Gallipolis; Mrs. Beatrice Clark,
Rio Grande; Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth
Ackerman, Athens, and Mr. and
Mrs. Edson Roush, Racine, Ohio.

Members of the Appalachian
Culture class who planned this
program and display are: Jim
Burge, Stanten Smith, Mr. and
Mrs. Charles Blakeslee, Miss Pat
Glass and Bettie Clark.

Sam Neal Joins Rio

Sam Neal will assume the office
of Director of College Relations at
Rio Grande. He replaces Ed
Marotta on December 1.

Mr. Neal has been Com-
munications Director for Holzer
Medical Center for the past year
and a half, and before 1971 was an
instructor at the Gallipolis State
Institute. A graduate of Gallia
Academy High School, Mr. Neal
holds an A.B. degree in journalism
and minor in broadcast speech
from Marshall University in
Huntington.

He served for three years as a
broadcast specialist with the
Seventh Army in Europe before
joining WJEH radio in Gallipolis,
and later WSAZ radio in Hun-
tington. Mr. Neal was a television
newscaster with WSAZ-TV in

Huntington for one- year and
worked as newscaster in Raleigh,
North Carolina for a year and a
half. He has also worked in
newspapers as a general assign-
ment reporter with Huntington’s
Herald Dispatch. .

Active in civic and professional
organizations, Mr. Neal is a
member of Sigma Delta Chi
journalism society, the Ohio
Hospital Association, the
American Society of Hospital
Public Relations Directors and the
Gallipolis Elks Club. He was vice-
president of the German-American
Club while stationed in Stuttgart,
Germany, and served in 1972 as
general chairman of the Gallipolis
River Recreation Days Festival.

Mr. Neal is married and lives in
Flatrock, West Virginia.

SOMEONE SAYS...

The guys at Rio havea lot of competition — posters of Mark Spitz are
appearing throughout the girls’ dorms.

Ask Sheri who M&M is.

The girls in 316 invite any guy, tall, dark and handsome OR short,

light, and ugly to their room.
Go see Sarah’s ‘“Father”’.

That room 137is a clearing house for prospective bridegrooms.
There was a pleasant quietness on campus Monday November 27

when Bill Beagle had laryngitis.

If a guy calls I’'m at the Redman, but if my mother calls I’m at a

church party.

Amember of the library staff has a BED in his closet????
Happy Birthday Mike Rouse and Becky Anderson.

The DEVIL made us do this!!!
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Rio Readies For Homecoming Game

By Ron Boggs

Homecoming 1972 is underway.
The campus has been besieged by
banners and signs announcing the
different fraternities’ candidates
for Homecoming Queen. Last-
minute preparations for parties
are being made. Dates are being
sought for Friday night’s concert.
And the Rio Redmen are preparing
for Saturday night’s climax when
they take on Wilberforce College.

The Redmen will be making
their home debut fresh from the
West Virginia Tech Warm-up
Tournament, in which they fin-
ished second. The Redmen easily

defeated Phiblant 102-80, but
suffered a heartbreaking 91-86
double-overtime loss to West
Virginia Tech in the championship
game of the tournament.

Despite the loss, the team had a
fine first showing, and it may well
be a sign of things to come. Coach
Lanham and the team have set
themselves two goals for the 1972-
73 season, one being the Mid-Ohio
Conference Championship and the
other being a berth at the NAIA
finals in Kansas City. The Redmen
definitely have the talent to have a
fine season. Despite the loss of four
starters from last year’s squad,

this year’s team is not too scarce
on experience. Captain Ron
Lambert is the only regular
returning starter. The 64 junior
forward received honorable
mention Mid-Ohio Conference.
Both Steve Bartram and Doug
Hart saw starting positions at
guard last year, and Bernard
Williams, the only senior on the
squad, saw starting action at
center last year. Sophomore Mike
Rouse, a 65 forward, also saw
plenty of action last year in an
alternating role. Dale Thompson, a
5-11 sophomore guard, saw action

Intramural Playoffs Continue

ONE-ON-ONE BASKETBALL

The one-on-one basketball
tournament is still in progress,
with only 21 of the original 35 still in

competition. Still in the winner’s
bracket are: Drew, R. Caldwell,
Farnham, Sanders, Boggs,
Kinlock, and Harris. In the loser’s

Intramural Archery Tournament winners were : 1st place, Brenda
White; 2nd place, Deb Laduca; 3rd place, Mrs. Wolfe.

Dec.

Dec.

Basement
First Floor
Second Floor
Third Floor

New Telephone Numbers for Boyd Hall

Dec. 1-Homecoming Concert, ‘“Herbie
Mann”, Lyne Center, 8 p.m.
Dec. 2— JVs vs. Wilberforce (Home), 4 p.m.
Varsity vs. Wilberforce (Home), 6 p.m.
Dec. 5— JVs vs OU-Chillicothe (Home), 5:45 pm.
Varsity vs. Otterbein (Home), 8 p.m.
Dec. 6—Movies: “Reefer Madness,”’
“Sinister Harvest”, “Betty Boop”
7— Varsity vs. Georgetown (Home), 8 p.m.
Lifeguard Club, Lyne Center, 6 pm.
9—JV's vs, Walsh (Home) 5:45 p.m.
Varsity vs. Walsh (Home), 8 p.m.
DUNK ’EM REDMEN BADGES are now on sale for 25c in 3
Lyne Center or from any cheerleader.

245-9303
245-9336

245-9304
245-9343

bracket are: H. €aldwell, Canfield,
Godinski, Driscoll, Makuc, Myers,
Robinson, Johnston, Conley,
Harrington, Sheets, Hairston, and
Sanford.

BILLIARD’S TOURNAMENT

The Coed-Team Billiard’s
Tournament championship will be
determined between Team 4
(Melton-Anderson) and Team 8

(Curtis-Lewis). Team 4 reached

the finals by defeating Team 2
(Harrison-Earley). Team 8
reached the finals by defeating
Team 6 (Honnold-LaDuca).

CAR RALLY

A car rally is being planned for
Saturday, December 9. The rally
will be a combination of a treasure
hunt and beating the clock. All cars
will start off at the same place with
a clue to their destination. After,
if, they reach this destination, then
they will be given a clue to their
next destination. At each
destination will be a clue for the
next destination.

All those interested must
register at the Intramural Office.
For more details, contact Dr.
Wolfe.

last year as a playmaker and floor
leader of the team.

There are six newcomers on the
varsity team this year. Forward
Dave Poling is a 65 transfer
student from the University of
North Carolina at Charlotte, where
he was a starter last year at guard.
Dean Fausnaugh, a 5-10 junior
guard, was a member of last year’s
JV team, as were sophomores
Mike Wade, a 64 forward, and
Steve Clark, a 6-6 center. Two
freshmen made the varsity squad;
Mike Rose, a 6-1%s guard, and Jim
Stewart, a 6-7 center.

With talent, experience, and
youth, things look good for the 1972-
73 Rio Grande Redmen basketball

team. The key to a
season, however, will be
ability to work together,

Rio Grande faced Vi
twice last year. In the firs
Wilberforce won out by
point, 89-88. But Rio Grf
over Wilberforce in &
meeting, winning 110-92

The varsity game is#
this Saturday at 6 p.

Date and Time
Wed. Jan. 17, 5p.m.
Sat., Jan. 20 2pm
Sat., Jan. 27 2p.m,
Wed., Jan. 31 4pm
Sat., Feb.3 1p.m.
Thurs., Feb. 8 7p.m.
Wed., Feb. 14 6pm
Sat,, Feb. 17 1:30pm
Wed.,Feb. 21 7pm
Sat., Mar. 3 1pm

RIO GRANDE COLLEGE
1972-73 Women’s Baskethball Schedule

. Ca i
At Ohio State-Newark trad

Coach: Diane Lewis

Opponent and
Morris H:
Otte
At Central
M
At Morris Har#

At Musking g

Junior Varsity Team

The Rio Grande Redmen junior
varsity basketball team for 1972-73
is the largest team ever assembled
since Rio began a JV program four
years ago. Coach Bob Leith, in his
fourth year at Rio Grande, has 14
players on his squad including
seven guards. The Redmen will try
to improve on last season’s 4-16
record when they open their season
Saturday, December 2, 1972
against Wilberforce.

Coach Leith, a graduate of Rio
Grande College, has been busy

AXN Football

Rio Grande’s Greek football
team defeated Delta Tau Delta
Fraternity of Ohio University, 14-0
at Chauncey Junior High School
Field at Chauncey, Ohio. The game
was played in the rain and mud.

Joe Quatrochi scored all 14
points for Rio. Quatrochi caught a
bomb from Quarterback Terry

ﬁ_ﬁ.’*‘.‘_’" N

Osborne for his first TD, and then
scored his second TD on a run up
the middle. He then ran around
right end for the extra points.

Defensive stars for the team
were John Dudek and Steve West.

ArclBn would like to thank
everyone from Rio who attended
the game.

Varsity cheerleaders don their new uniforms to cheer the Redmen
-on to victory at the homecoming game.

_ pionship.

|

evaluating the team in§
sessions and six scrif:
Leith will field a team i
size, the tallest forward

squad is only 6°2”’. The
the Redmen will be b
their shooting and fast
JV team will use a
offense geared for
percentage shots. On di&
Redmen know they mud
opposition to one shot &
lack overall height.

The following pla
members of the 1972-73R
JV basketball team: |
Gary Stabler, David Whilf
Copeland, Daniel Warll e
Croskey, Beris Morg:
Redman, Leslie Ware, I
Tom Smith, John Sk
Redd, Jay Pendleton,

Redmen Log;

The Rio Grande Redn
West Virginia Tech il
double overtime thiili
decided the West Virg
Warm Up Tourname

The Redmen read
championship game by
Navy Philblant 104-80. )
led Rio’s scorers, pumpis
points. Ron Lambert ti
for the Redmen, Doug Hz
Steve Bartram 16. Lanils
trolled the boards for Rif
down 13 rebounds. 1

Lambert led the Rio off
25 points in the 91-85
Virginia Tech. He was fil=
Bartram with 20 and Rol™
Dale Thompson pump®
points.




